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PLANNING COMMISSION
STAFF REPORT 

FOR CONSIDERATION BY PLANNING COMMISSION ON June 27, 2023 

Wayne Township 
Rezoning Case – WTZC-2023-005 

APPLICANT: Edenton DG, LLC
 361 Summit Blvd.  Suite 110 
 Birmingham AL 35243 

OWNER:  Kimberly Pelosi 
SR 727  
Wayne Township OH 

REQUEST: Rezone a proposed parcel that would be split from 473404E010 
consisting of 2.500 gross acres from “AR” Agricultural Residential 
to “GB” General Business. 

LOCATION: The subject property is located on SR 727, approximately 2,400 feet 
west of the intersection on SR 727 and Edenton Pleasant Plain Road. 

ZONING: Existing Zoning:   “AR” Agricultural Residential 
Surrounding Zoning: “AR” Agricultural 

 “C” Conservation / Recreation 

LAND USE: The current land use is agricultural.  Surrounding properties consist 
of a combination of large tract agricultural uses.  Stonelick Lake is 
located to the south. 

HISTORY: There is no known zoning history on this property.  
. 
RELATIONSHIP TO TOWNSHIP ZONING & FUTURE LAND USE:

Based on the 2017 Wayne Township Growth Management Plan, the property in question 
is located on a Collector and, per Policy Area #2, is best suited for commercial and retail 
development.   The maps for the area in question are vague when pointing to parcel-specific 
development other than designating the intersection of SR 727 and Edenton Pleasant Plain 
Road as potential for future commercial development. 
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SITE ACCESS:  

The site will have access from State Route 727. 

DEVELOPMENT PROPOSAL: 

The applicant is proposing a retail establishment.  Staff was not provided with a site plan 
beyond the proposed lot split.  The proposed lot is compliant with the Zoning Resolution.  

STAFF ANALYSIS:  

Clermont County Community & Economic Development Comments: 

 The proposed site use is consistent with the text of the 2017 Wayne Township 
Growth Management Plan. 

 The review of the site plan will be done by Wayne Township.  Any 
recommendation from the Planning Commission is strictly on the land use as 
mentioned in the plan. 

The Clermont County Engineer's Office Comment: 

 No comments received / State-controlled right-of-way

Ohio Department of Transportation 

 No Comments Received from ODOT 
o Typically, a driveway permit is required for any modified access point.   

Western Water Association 

 No comments received

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Based on a staff analysis of the 2017 Wayne Township Growth Management Plan, the 
area in question is compatible with commercial development based on its proximity to an 
existing Collector Road.  Staff recommends a motion to RECOMMEND APPROVAL
of the requested zone change. 

As a further recommendation to the Wayne Township Board of Trustees, Clermont 
County staff recommends that the Township review the 2017 Land Use plan specifically 
targeting this area.   
























